CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER NIGHT MEETING, OCTOBER 28, 2010 SUBMITTED BY JEANNE ANDERSEN, NIGHT SECRETARY

Rachel called the meeting to order. October birthdays were recognized.

Due to the R'Auction, committee reports were abbreviated with several chairs having nothing to report.

Hospitality: Please sign up to bring snacks for future meetings. There is a sign-up sheet going around.

Membership: Dori Holt won the Christmas themed fat quarters.

Quilt 'Til You Wilt: The next one is November 6 from 9 a.m. until 9 p.m. at **Union Grove Baptist Church**. Come join the fun and socializing. You will need to bring \$5, a notion, and a fat quarter (Christmas colors). Bring a dish to share for lunch, and then leftovers will be served for supper.

Bee: The last bee of the year was held at the home of Sandra Wilson. There were 16 people in attendance, and they had a great time.

Nominating Committee: The committee has done their job—now we do ours. At the

November meetings we will vote on the proposed slate of officers:

President Broach Winsley

Vice President Dori Holt

Day Secretary Phyllis Carpenter
Night Secretary Jeanne Andersen
Treasurer Tina Corbitt

There are several committees that need to be filled, so consider volunteering for the following: Golden Scissors, Newsletter, Publicity, Ways and Means.

Christmas Party: A discussion was held regarding the Christmas party scheduled for December 2. Members were asked to decide among a pot-luck dinner brought by members, a catered dinner at the Conference Center, and dinner at a local restaurant. A motion was made and seconded to change the location and type of celebration we observe for this event. A vote was taken and the Christmas Party will be held at Provino's Italian Restaurant on Chapel Hill Road in Douglasville.

Show and Tell: Quilts were shown by Broach Winsley and Annie Kellum.

Program: R'Auction